
 
JAMESTOWN TRAFFIC COMMITTEE  

Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, September 22, 2016 

 
I.      A regular meeting of the Jamestown Traffic Committee was called to 
order at the Jamestown Town Hall, Council Chambers, 93 Narragansett 
Avenue at 6:00 PM by Chairman Thomas P. Tighe. 
 
II.    The following members were present: 

Thomas Tighe, Chairman 
Mary E. Meagher, Vice-Chairman 

Vincent Moretti  
William Munger 
Timothy Yentsch 

 
         The following members were absent: 

David Cain 
Melissa Mastrostefano 

 
Also present:    

Kim Devlin, Clerk 
 

III.      READING AND APPROVAL OF MIUNTES 
A)  May 19, 2016 (regular meeting) 

Motion was made by Member Munger, seconded by Member Meagher to accept 
the June 19, 2016 minutes.  So voted; 5 ayes, 0 nays.  
 

IV.     OPEN FORUM 
A) Scheduled Requests to Address 

There were no Scheduled Requests to Address. 
  

B) Non-Scheduled Requests to Address 
There were no Non-Scheduled Requests to Address.  
 

V.      UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
A)  Conanicus Avenue Crosswalk; review and discussion and/or potential action 

and/or vote 
            The agenda item was continued until the next meeting 

 
          VI.      NEW BUSINESS 

There were no New Business items to discuss.  
 

VII.   COMMUNICATIONS 
A)  Letter of Paul and Cynthia Levesque re: oversized trucks traveling through 

downtown village residential neighborhood streets 



B) Letter of Mary Lou Sanborn re: increased amount and speed of traffic on 
Bay View Drive since completion of the repaving project with request to 
lower speed limit  

Mary Lou Sanborn addressed the Traffic Committee regarding her concerns 
about the speed and frequency of traffic on Bay View Drive.   
 
Vice-Chairman Meagher suggested Ms. Sanborn speak to her neighbors and see 
if there are others who feel the same way; and, if so, to start a petition and collect 
signatures and invite her neighbors to attend the next Traffic meeting.   
 

C) Letter of Philip and Kristina Sularz re: proposed parking restrictions on Top 
O Mark Drive and request for a medical exemption from any future parking 
restrictions implemented for their disabled son 

D) Letter of Susan Piccerelli re: opposition to proposed parking restrictions in 
the North Shores area  

E) Letter of Pat and Jay Holtzman re: opposition to proposed parking 
restrictions in the North Shores area 

F) Letter of Kevin and Carol Welch re: opposition to proposed parking 
restrictions in the North Shores area 

G) Letter of Keith Stavely and Kathleen Fitzgerald re: opposition to proposed 
parking restrictions in the North Shores area     

 
 
Chairman Tighe stated that Correspondence Items C-G are from residents of the 
shores and that the agenda item regarding parking restrictions in the shores was 
tabled so it will not be brought back up unless someone requests that it be placed 
back on the agenda.     
 
 

VII.     ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business before the Committee, a motion was made by 
Committee Member Munger and seconded by Vice-Chairman Meagher to 
adjourn the meeting at 6:15 PM.  So unanimously voted. 
 
Attest: 
 
 
Kim Devlin 
Clerk 
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